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Loss of Long Time Friend of UD: Vince Maguire 

   On June 24, 2021, Vincent de Paul Maguire, age 73, of Hockessin and Broadkill 

Beach, Delaware died as he lived, with quiet dignity in the company of his family. 

Vince was born and raised in Wilmington, Delaware. He graduated from Archmere 

Academy in 1965 and the University of Delaware in 1969. He went on to attain his mas-

ter’s degree in 1972 and returned to UD to become a certified athletic trainer in 1993. 

He spent the majority of his teaching career as a French and Spanish teacher at Alexis 

I. duPont High School and retired after 34 years of teaching. He continued as the ath-

letic trainer for all of the school’s sports for another 14 years, reluctantly retiring from his 

second career in 2017. During his time at AI, he also coached football, girls’ basketball 

and softball. 

More importantly, Vince lived a legendary life, and his impact on others was vast and 

profound. He was a devoted partner to the love of his life, Julie (née Grady), through 51 

years of marriage. He was the father to two brilliant children, Colleen (Shanen) and 

Mark (Melissa), brother to 11 siblings, favorite uncle to 19 nephews and 16 nieces (and 

several honorary nieces and nephews), devoted great uncle to their children, and a 

world-class Pop-Pop to his extraordinary granddaughters Caroline and Caitlin. He was 

a marathon runner and master storyteller. He was an arborist, carpenter, mason, 

plumber, and mechanic who could fix anything and worked tirelessly doing so. He was 

a mentor to hundreds of students and athletes and helped anyone in need however he 

could. 

Last summer we lost a dear friend and alumnus Mr. Vince 

Maguire.  In honor of his memory and long-time dedication to 

UD ATEP we decided to make him the spotlight of this year’s 

Alumni Newsletter cover story.  “Mr. Maguire” as he was so 

affectionally referred to, served as an athletic trainer for AI 

duPont High School for many years and during that time was 

a preceptor to many of our UD ATEP students.  At his retire-

ment party back in 2017 we presented him with a notebook of 

memories including photos and comments from many of his 

former students.  Below you will find his obituary and some 

photos of his time with us.  Rest in Peace!   
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From the Desk of Dr. K 

Greetings from UD ATEP headquarters here in Newark, Delaware!  Summer is upon us (after 20 years of 
living here we go from Winter to Summer minus the Spring!). Earlier this week we welcomed our newest co-
hort of MS-AT students, they along with our 2nd year MS-AT cohort are eager to get another academic year 
started.  Gone are the days of the traditional semester system around here ---- non-stop from June thru May 
and we do it all over again.  Continued appreciation for our faculty/staff/students/administrators/preceptors as 
we continue to maneuver the nuances of programming logistics even as the Covid-19 pandemic continues 
into year #3!  UGHHHHH!!  Are we done yet! 

This year’s cover story is a salute to Mr. Vince Maguire the kindest gentlemen I have ever met!  Mr. Maguire 
was an alumnus of our program having come through the old “internship route” to certification under the tute-
lage of long-time UD ATEP program director Keith Handling.  Vince was a great man and his passing left a 
void.  It is only fitting that we honor him with this year’s cover story. 

A special thanks and shout out to Maryanne (Marchesani) Parsons – UD ATEP Class of 1982 who is at the 
center of this year’s Alumni Spotlight.  Maryanne shares some fond memories of her athletic training experi-
ences here at UD in the early 1980’s and how they helped to shape her career that has taken her into the 
non-profit advocacy world in her role as President/Founder of Partners in Outreach whose mission is to im-
prove the lives of children residing in Chester County and its surroundings, by closing literacy gaps, support-
ing summer camp participation, and enhancing holiday and cultural expression --- https://
www.partnersinoutreach.org/  Kudos to Maryanne and thanks so much for sharing. 

On the ATEP front, the program continues to morph and grow.  At present we are near capacity with 51 stu-
dents in 2 cohorts (25 & 26 students respectively).  Clinical sites are really being stretched, but thanks to the 
efforts of our Clinical Education Coordinator – Mr. Jeff Schneider we continue to make it happen.  Our clinical 
preceptors continue with their tremendous efforts in helping to guide and shape the clinical expertise of our 
AT students as aspiring future athletic trainers!  Congrats to UD ATEP faculty member Dr. Bethany Wisthoff 
(PhD 2019) whose contract was made official as a UD continuing track faculty beginning Summer 2022.  
Congrats to our 14 MS-AT graduates.  They’re dedication and commitment over the past 2 years was re-
markable. As freshly certified athletic trainers they are all well-prepared to tackle the challenges ahead.  The 
ATC job market is super hot right now, so most have already found employment as entry-level Athletic Train-
ers in a variety of settings ranging from pro-sports to physician extender roles and everything in between. 
Best of Luck! 

Excited for our Alumni Event this year “A Night @ Citizen’s Bank Park for a Phillies Game”!  The event sold 
out in 2 weeks and on Wednesday June 29, 2022 we will welcome 130 guests to enjoy a pre-game BBQ and 
then the baseball game @ 7:05 pm when the Phillies take on their NL East rival Atlanta Braves. Looking for-
ward to reconnecting again after a 2-year hiatus! 

Alumni support is crucial to the success of the University of Delaware, including UD ATEP.  Your financial 
contributions through the years have helped fund many professional development and educational opportuni-
ties for UD ATEP students.  Please remember to specify the UD Athletic Training Program – HNES412112 
when donating ---- https://www.udel.edu/alumni-friends/give/how-to-give/  Please follow us on Twitter 
@UD_ATEP and stay in touch either via our Alumni Update form on the website --- https://sites.udel.edu/chs-
atep/alumni/ or sending your commentary to me directly kaminski@udel.edu  

 
Have a great summer! 

 
Go Blue Hens! 

 
Sincerely, 

Dr. K.    

https://www.partnersinoutreach.org/
https://www.partnersinoutreach.org/
https://www.udel.edu/alumni-friends/give/how-to-give/
https://sites.udel.edu/chs-atep/alumni/
https://sites.udel.edu/chs-atep/alumni/
mailto:kaminski@udel.edu
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From the desk of Dan Watson 
Senior Associate AD, Sport Performance  

Greetings UDAT alumni.  Appreciate the opportunity to write a quick note to all.  It 
has actually happened ----the fanny pack has been hung up and is now collecting 
dust.  My last clinical semester was Spring of 2021.  I think it took me until the first 
UD FB game this past Fall to actually realize that I’m now completely a full-time 
administrator.  This is a good evolution, as UD Sport Performance is doing incredi-
ble things with the true integration of AT, S&C, nutrition, psych & analytics all 
working together thoughtfully using our tools to provide coordinated individualized 
resources, education & data informed decisions to our student-athletes.  We be-
lieve in empowering the SA by teaching them self-care (how to sleep, how to eat, 
how to be mentally resilient, how to physically recover, etc) in order to be their 
best selves in their sport then ultimately graduate and thrive as well-equipped hu-
mans.  It’s pretty cool.  If you are near campus please reach out 
(dwatson@udel.edu) and let me know.  Part of my admin duties includes giving 
tours of the incredible Whitney Athletic Center.  I love showing it off to UDAT alum-
ni. 
 
So as UD Sport Performance continues to refine and master our process, I want to 
take the opportunity to recognize our current UDAT leadership.  Nikki Yates & 
Brandon DeSantis lead UDAT as the Associate ADs in Athletic Training, and with 
the partnership of Melanee Johnson, Kelly Stafford and Paul Lowry this leadership 
team continues to guide UDAT to new heights and standards.  We have the best 
staff in the country that also includes Steve Browne, Mikey Stant, Karissa Carty, 
Tiana McKim, Molly Zabilowicz, Kyle Alea, Megan Smith (not John’s daughter), 
Annie Stock & Christina Gotthold.  I’m ProUD to share that our 10-month ATs 
have all been promoted to 12 month AT positions.  UDAT is now comprised of 14 
12-month ATs.  Onward and upward.  Again, please reach out if you’re near cam-
pus.  Thank you, Dan. 

mailto:dwatson@udel.edu
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ATEP News 

Dr. Bethany Wisthoff has been a part of the UD AT faculty since June 2019. 

She has been selected to remain in a continuing-track role as Assistant Pro-

fessor, teaching in the Department of KAAP within the Sports Health major 

and MS-AT program. She will also serve a new role as Coordinator to the 

Sports Health major, leading the way for this undergraduate major in student 

clinical observation placement and curricular updates/changes.  

Previously, Dr. Wisthoff received her Bachelor of Science in Athletic Training 

from Indiana University. She received her Master of Science degree in Post-

Professional Athletic Training from the University of Hawai’i at Manoa. In May 

2019, Dr. Wisthoff received her Doctor of Philosophy in Biomechanics and 

Movement Science from the University of Delaware.  

Faculty and Staff News 

Ms. Jill Cluff joined the UD ATEP family in November 2021 as a part-time 

academic advisor for the Sports Health majors and Strength & Conditioning 

minors.  Her office is located in the HPL facility and she has been a tremen-

dous resource to faculty and students. Jill is no stranger to higher education 

having served at Northern Arizona University as an Academic Advisor for Pre-

Med and Pre-Law students before moving to Maryland.   Jill is a native of Ari-

zona and lives in Maryland now with her “giant” husband (6’9”) and three 

boys.  So here's hoping for Basketball scholarships in our future :)!!  

Dr. Buckley and the UD Concussion Research Laboratory received an NIH grant from the US Department of Health & Hu-
man Services titled "Integrative Data Analysis to Identify Persistent Post-Concussion Deficits and Subsequent Musculoskel-
etal Injury Risk" --- https://taggs.hhs.gov/Detail/AwardDetail?arg_AwardNum=R21NS122033&arg_ProgOfficeCode=137   

 

Dr. Buckley’s former MS graduate students had the following manuscripts published: 

Steven Browne (2018) thesis published: https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/00913847.2022.2080515?
journalCode=ipsm20  

 
Lauren (Kriebel) DiCerchio (2016) thesis published: https://journals.healio.com/doi/full/10.3928/19425864-20210517-01  

 
Staff athletic trainers for UD Athletics Melanee Johnson, Paul Lowry, and Kelly Stafford were all promoted to Associate 
Athletic Trainer status during the past academic year.  Congrats.  https://bluehens.com/news/2022/3/1/delaware-athletics-
sport-performance-receives-grant-partners-with-statsports.aspx  

Congrats to Dan Watson (UD Athletics-Sports Performamce) who teams with professors Dr. Buckley and  Dr. Silbernagel  
(UD PT) on a successful Unidel grant proposal titled “Reducing Injury and Improving Performance: The Impact of GPS 

https://taggs.hhs.gov/Detail/AwardDetail?arg_AwardNum=R21NS122033&arg_ProgOfficeCode=137
https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/00913847.2022.2080515?journalCode=ipsm20
https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/00913847.2022.2080515?journalCode=ipsm20
https://journals.healio.com/doi/full/10.3928/19425864-20210517-01
https://bluehens.com/news/2022/3/1/delaware-athletics-sport-performance-receives-grant-partners-with-statsports.aspx
https://bluehens.com/news/2022/3/1/delaware-athletics-sport-performance-receives-grant-partners-with-statsports.aspx
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Once a Blue Hen, always a Blue Hen! It’s quite difficult to believe and even harder to put into print, but this 
June marks 40 years since the class of ’82 graduated! I’m not sure how time can pass by so quickly but Dr. 
Tom Kaminski’s invitation to contribute to the UD-ATEP alumni newsletter not only came as a surprise, but 
also provided a chance to reflect on how life has evolved since my days at the U of D. My four years in New-
ark were marked by fond memories, valuable experiences, and indelible times with friends and incredible 
mentors.  
 
To set the stage, especially for many readers too young to remember, 1982 marked the release of Michael 
Jackson’s “Thriller” album, the opening of Disney’s Epcot Theme Park, and gas prices at a mere 91 cents! 
The old Stone Balloon was the prominent landmark on Main Street and the Blue Hen training room sat on the 
northwest corner of Delaware Field House, occupying approximately 500 square feet. In the world of sports, 
titles were won by Tom Watson, Jimmy Connors, Chris Evert Lloyd, and the UNC Tarheels were led to a na-
tional championship by freshman Michael Jordan. The AIAW dissolved and women’s sports were governed 
by the NCAA.  
 
Beginning my freshman year, I worked hard to become a certified trainer. I’ll never forget the day I ap-
proached “Doc” Rylander amid his leading a freshman group in calisthenics to ask for his signature granting 
me permission to enter the athletic training program. He intimidated me and I was nervous as heck to ap-
proach him, but timing was of the essence. That brief encounter turned into one of my most treasured rela-
tionships at Delaware. Doc quickly took me under his wing and provided me with so many opportunities to 
grow and develop as an athletic trainer and a leader. He provided me with a work study program in athletic 
training as a means of financial aid, encouraged and endorsed me to earn a graduate assistantship, which I 
subsequently had to decline because of family circumstances, and prompted me to become president of the 
newly formed Athletic Trainers Club. One particular memory that always brings me a chuckle was Doc hand-
ing me a plain piece of paper to design and layout a 
new athletic training room—no computer programs, 
but old-fashioned paper and cut outs of taping tables 
and whirlpools! You can imagine my delight when I first 
saw the new athletic training complex on campus that I 
could not have imagined in my wildest of dreams back 
in 1982!  
 
There weren’t many of us in the early 80’s. Perhaps a 
dozen or so student trainers under the direction of Doc 
Rylander and another one of my favorite mentors, as-
sistant trainer, Keith Handling. Keith was a great edu-
cator and an inspiration in the way he managed the 
profession as well as the way he served the communi-
ty. His involvement with the Special Olympics exempli-
fied inclusivity well before his time and taught his students to always “expect the unexpected." I always en-
joyed Keith’s assignment of freshman football where I was often accompanied by then five-year-old, Matt 
Handling (UD’97). We were a close-knit group and Doc, Renee, Keith, and Linda treated us like an extension 
of their own families. I recall celebrating the end of the academic year with a wonderful gathering on the Indi-
an River at Doc’s vacation home. Doc and Keith were great mentors and I love recalling times in and out of 
the training room.  
Upon graduating, I was a twenty-one-year-old certified athletic trainer! So now what?! Jobs for women in the 
field of athletic training were somewhat limited and this added to some confusion over what the future would 
hold. There were times I felt that I may have disappointed my mentors by not staying in the profession that 
they so aptly prepared me for, but they provided me with so many skills that transferred into other areas of 
my life that remain with me to this day. 
 

ALUMNI SPOTLIGHT 

Maryanne  (Marischani) Parsons 

CONTINUED NEXT PAGE 
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Although I did not secure a position in the athletic training field, A UD education, however, would not let me 
down and I took what I thought would be a temporary job with Allstate Insurance Company until going to 
grad school. I did not know much about insurance except for the fact that I had to have it! What I did know 
was that my UD education provided me with the ability to effectively organize, critically think, and constantly 
evolve as a person and a professional. My athletic training background certainly had me well equipped with 
bodily injury terminology while working in the claims department. Additionally, my student teaching experi-
ence lent itself to many skills as I traveled through various departments on a management rotational devel-
opmental program. I enjoyed an eight year career with Allstate before making the choice to retire from the 
workforce and raise my family. 
 
The one aspect of my life that seemed to stay with me from my early years, through high school, college, 
and beyond was my passion for volunteering in the nonprofit world. When my youngest child was in high 
school and secured a drivers’ license, I expanded my philanthropic endeavors to launch a non-profit which 
serves Chester County youth. Partners in Outreach is now in its twelfth year and remains a fully volunteer 
run registered non-profit organization which serves thousands of children each year by closing literacy gaps, 
supporting summer camp participation, and enhancing holiday and cultural expression. Additionally, we pro-
vide numerous service opportunities for hundreds of volunteers seeking to give back to their community. It 
has been a wonderfully rewarding journey that continues to challenge and inspire me, and most importantly, 
has put me on a path that crosses with some pretty amazing people. 
 
Thanks to Tom Kaminski, I was inspired to reach out to some of my classmates and recently enjoyed a 
catch-up session via zoom!  It was a delightful time, and I am so proud of each of them for the work they do. 
I referenced Michael Jordan earlier and it was because of my friend and classmate, Steve Tripp’s, claim to 
fame for once wrapping Michael Jordan’s ankle while attending grad school at UNC. Steve is a trainer and 
high school coach in Glen Cove, New York and maintains the same fun sense of humor he had while at UD. 
Joanne Chopak Foss earned a masters and PhD in Health Education and is an associate professor of com-
munity health education at Georgia Southern University. Joanne traded her 1982 New York accent for a 
southern accent and is still as charming and sweet as ever. Sue Prentzel Mauer was ahead of her time 
when she studied both athletic training and psychology at UD. She went on to study kinesiology and sport 
psychology at UCLA and now often serves as a substitute athletic trainer in the central Jersey area. The ev-
er-evolving Sheryl Ellis Bindelglass runs a family entertainment business and is a consultant and public 
speaker based in northern New Jersey. She hasn’t slowed down one bit! Mary Livingston Kosenkranius 
continues to remain very physically active and has recently transitioned to part time work as an athletic 
trainer in a Physical Therapy office in Delaware. It’s amazing how we picked up after so many years and 
relished in our fondest memories of the athletic training program and the good old days at UD. While I loved 
being an athletic trainer and expected to return to the profession someday, I found that I enjoyed the corpo-
rate world and followed the path it led me down. I truly believe that every path we take provides an oppor-
tunity to learn, grow, and meet many people along the way. Not too long ago, I read Jill Santopolo’s novel, 
The Light We Lost, which reminds me of how the people we meet and the experiences we share can alter 
our paths. My path may have been altered somewhat but working at Allstate was what prompted a mutual 
friend to introduce me to my husband, Leo. Saying yes to that first date was the absolute best decision of 
my life! Almost 35 years of marriage, four children, six grandchildren and many life adventures, I am grateful 
for my past, push aside any possible regrets, enjoy the present and look forward to the promises of the fu-
ture. I had the pleasure of being a full-time mom and after my youngest went off to college I finally earned 
that master’s degree in Nutrition Education and Counseling in December 2021! I am still passionate about 
health, fitness and well-being and thoroughly enjoy helping others achieve their goals and become the best 
version of themselves through physical activity and healthy nutrition. I am forever grateful for the memories, 
experiences and friendships gained at U of D and it is a part of my life that shaped who I am today. I am in-
credibly proud to be a Blue Hen and of the evolution of Delaware’s Athletic Training Program.  I don’t know 
what lies ahead for me, but I hope to continually evolve, learn, and expect the unexpected!  
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The Parsons Family Portrait 
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Where Are They Now 

Class of UD ATEP Graduates 1982  

 

Julie Moyer Knowles: EDD DPT ATC CVRS: businesswoman, physical 

therapist, athletic trainer, vocational rehabilitation specialist, and educator.  

Steven Tripp: Physical Education Teacher/ Lacrosse Head Coach at Glen 

Cove School District, Glen Cove, NY 

Sue Prentzel Maurer: School Counselor/ATC at Butler High School, West 

Milford, NJ 

Theresa Cappelli: Physical Therapist in West Grove, PA 

Mary Livingston Kosenkranius: retired, working part time for a physical 

therapist. 

Nancy Janeway 

Joanne Chopak Foss: Assoc. Professor of Community Health Education 

at Georgia Southern University. 

Michelle Rosenberg 

Sheryl Ellis Bindelglass: CEO at SherylGolf; President of the National 

Speakers Association – NJ; Treasurer of The National Alliance for Accessi-

ble Golf.  
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Benjamin, Nathaniel (ATC) 

 Orthopedic Fellowship Program/Football @ 

the University of Kentucky 

Bower, Brooke (ATC) 

 Athletic Training Intern—United States Na-

val Academy 

Colon, Justice (ATC) 

 Athletic Training Intern—Philadelphia Ea-

gles 

Fresia, Sydney (ATC) 

 Athletic Training Intern—North Park Univer-

sity (Chicago, IL) 

Gervasi, Matthew  (ATC)  US Army, H2F Program in El Paso, TX 

Hannum, Bethany (ATC)   

Johnson, Helena (ATC) 

 Physician Extender—1st State Orthopedics 

(Wilmington, DE) 

Martire, Donovan (ATC)   

McCoy, Brian (ATC) 

Seasonal Athletic Training Intern with the 

Baltimore Ravens 

Moran, John Paul (ATC)  US Army, H2F Program in Tacoma, WA 

Ouellette, Jacob (ATC) University of Wisconsin Health System 

Perez, Marissa (ATC) 

 Assistant Athletic Trainer—Chicago Fire 

(MLS) 

Ugoamadi, Daniel (ATC)   

Van Duzer, Robert (ATC) 

 Assistant Athletic Trainer (Football) @ Rut-

gers University 

ATEP NEWS  

Salute to the UD ATEP Class of 2022 
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ATEP NEWS  
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ATEP NEWS  
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ATEP NEWS  

Welcome to the newest members of the  

UD ATEP Family the MS-AT  

Cohort Beginning Summer 2022 

Adeleye, Biola University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Alcaraz, Isabella University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Alston, Tyesha Delaware State University 

Bajek, Jacqueline University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Berkeley, Cameron University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Burgess, Kaley University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Callahan, Jackie University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Carrick, Kaitlyn University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Cianciotti, Elizabeth University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Cichocki, Nick University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Elifani, Antonio University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Florio, Sheridan University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Garcia-Giron, Kassandra University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Goodnight, Makenna University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Hibbard, Tori University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Hymes, MacKenzie University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Lageraaen, Shannon University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Margherita, Mallory University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Melendez-Moran, Daniel University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Mitchell, Morgan University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Morgan, Dylan University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Morin, Jamie University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Page, Madison University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Tapper, Trinity University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Taylor, Will University of Delaware 3+2 Program 

Trauger, Jess University of Delaware 3+2 Program 
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ATEP NEWS  

2022 ATEP Honors & Award Winners 

Dr. Julie Moyer-Knowles Award: Alyx Sisofo  

Paris Delligatti Memorial Scholarship: Kaley Burgess and Kyle Ocampo  

Lee J. Hyncik Athletic Trainer Achievement Award: Nate Benjamin and Kyle Ocampo  

Keith Handling Scholarship Award: Nate Benjamin 

Joan Couch Athletic Training Scholarship: Maxon Blow 

EATA Quiz Bowl Representative: Nate Benjamin 

DATA Student Representatives 2022-23 SY: Justeen Gordon 

EATA Student Delegation Representative from State of Delaware & UD ATEP: Justeen Gordon 

NATA District II Athletic Training Student Scholarship: Justeen Gordon 

DATA Student Leadership Award: Kyle Ocampo  

NATA District II James Thornton Leadership Scholarship: Justeen Gordon 

Scholarships & Awards 

UD ATEP students enjoyed NCAA post-season tournament acco-

lades as part of winning teams with Field Hockey, Women’s Bas-

ketball, Men’s Basketball and Men’s Lacrosse successes.  

2nd year MS-AT students interning Summer 2022 with various profession-

al teams throughout the US are: Annie Thomas (FC Cincinnati), Chloe 

Daum (NY Jets), Joseph Mamola (Seattle Seahawks), Kyle Ocampo (LA 

Rams) and Keyshan Patel (LA Chargers)  

2nd year MS-AT students Kyle Ocampo and Alyx Sisofo were featured as 

graduating Sports Health students on the CHS Class of 2022 Spotlight video 

series  - https://www.udel.edu/academics/colleges/chs/about/news/2022/

may/chs-graduates/  

https://www.udel.edu/academics/colleges/chs/about/news/2022/may/chs-graduates/
https://www.udel.edu/academics/colleges/chs/about/news/2022/may/chs-graduates/
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Executive Board (‘22-’23) 

President: Morgan Ohm 

Vice President: Terry Wei 

Events Planner: Sydney Bell 

Secretary: Mallory Margherita 

Treasurer: Marissa Mellinger 

Public Relations: Elizabeth Cianciotti 

1st Yr MS-AT Cohort Representative: 

Kaley Burgess 

2nd Yr MS-AT Cohort Representative: 

Sam Gurrieri 

3rd Yr MS-AT Cohort Representative: 

Jennifer Krok 

2021-2022 ATSA Exec Board ↓ 

 

http://udelatsa.weebly.com/  

ATSA ADVISORS: Christina Gotthold and 

Molly Zabilowicz 

President: Morgan 

Ohm 

Vice President: Beth-

any Hannum 

Events Planner: Syd-

ney Bell 

Secretary: Kyle 

Ocampo 

Treasurer: Nate Ben-

jamin 

http://udelatsa.weebly.com/
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ATEP Alumni NEWS  

In March 2022, the  University of New Haven 

gave a salute to the Department of Sports 

Medicine headed by Director Maggie Johns in 

honor of National Athletic Training Month. Mag-

gie is a UD ATEP Class of 2014 alumna — 

https://newhavenchargers.com/

news/2021/3/31/general-a-salute-to-the-

chargers-athletic-training-staff-to-close-national

-athletic-training-month.aspx  

LA Rams Assistant ATC and UD ATEP Alum 

Jon Hernandez (Class of 2010) was very busy 

at the 2022 Super Bowl helping with injuries 

during the first half. The injuries didn’t keep the 

LA Rams from winning the Super Bowl howev-

er! 

University of Delaware Alumnus (1995) Dr.   

Michael Younes was a guest lecturer in 

KAAP622—February 2022 to our ATEP stu-

dents on postural assessment, gait analysis, 

and ankle pathologies. https://www.udel.edu/

academics/colleges/chs/about/news/2022/

february/at-alunni-foot-ankle-lecture/ 

Tsung-Yeh “Jacky” Chou, a doctoral student 

working in the Athletic Training Research La-

boratory was featured in a U-Daily story on the 

work that Drs. Buckley & Kaminski continue to 

do on concussions with UD Athletics—https://

www.udel.edu/udaily/2021/september/baseline-

testing-program-athletes-health-sciences-

concussions/ 

Rae Everson, Class of 2010) and former mem-

ber of the UD field hockey team, conducted a 

Q&A session for students on “How to Create a 

Culture of Health, Safety, and Wellness” during 

a presentation to the ATSA Club members in 

April 2022 

Paige Ezell (Class of 2018) was featured in a 

recent story on the BloodHorse website https://

www.bloodhorse.com/horse-racing/

articles/259159/jockey-health-day-held-at-

delaware-park for her work with the Delaware 

Park horse jockeys.    

Tori Engel (Class if 2018) is working as an 

clinical athletic trainer for Emory Healthcare 

and will be on staff for game day and day-after-

game treatments. 

Patrick Reynolds (Class of 2016) is now with 

the University of Maryland working with their 

tennis and cheerleading teams. 

Chelsea Best (MS 

Class of 2016) was 

recently appointed 

associate athletic 

trainer (football) at 

Mississippi State Uni-

versity, Starkville, MS 

https://hailstate.com/

staff-directory/chelsea

-best/1737 
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ATEP Alumni NEWS  

Class of 2011 Melissa Maskery is currently 

employed at the Oak Knoll School of the Holy 

Child , Summit, NJ, as an Assistant Athletic    

Director and the Head Athletic Trainer. 

Class of 2020 Alexis Chilton is now with 

Regis College as an assistant Athletic Trainer. 

Christine Gilsdorf, Class of 2010, works as an  

ATC for Stretch Lab in Charlotte, NC. 

Andrew Waer (MS Class of 2014) reached out 

with news that he’s been with Liberty Surgical 

since 2019.  His company is involved with or-

thopedic medical devices including surgical 

tools.  https://libsurg.com/  

Mike Phillips of the Class of 2007 is now 

working  as the Wellness Health Director for 

SAES. 

Courtney DeFeo, Class of 2019, is working as 

an Assistant Athletic Trainer at Ursinus College 

in Pennsylvania. 

As of last September, Megan Heronemus 

(Class of 2004), began teaching the second 

grade at Cape Henlopen School District in Del-

aware. 

Samantha Schlegeter, MS Class of 2018, is a 

Physician Assistant involved in orthopedic sur-

gery with Seaview Orthopedics in central New 

Jersey. 

Jason Guarneri (Class of 1997) re-connected 

and after a stellar career as a physical therapist 

in the US Navy is now District Director (DE/PA) 

for ATI Physical Therapy.  He was instrumental 

in arranging for the UD ATEP 2nd year stu-

dents to work in DE/PA ATI clinics during their 

summer clinic rotations! 

Ross Thorp, Class of 2018, is now working 

fulltime as an assistant Athletic Trainer at Idaho 

State University. 

Kelly McGuire, (MS Class of 2014) has been 

working as an ER nurse in Hartford, CT. 

Jenna Cades (2018) is now serving as aphysi-

cian extender for Premier Orthopedics in the 

greater Philadelphia, PA area —- https://

premierortho.com/?

utm_source=GMBSocialClimb&utm_medium=

PremierOrthopaedicsinExton/JohnYoungWay 

Brooke Snyder (Class of 2019) is now working at 

Rising Sun (MD) HS as an outreach Athletic Trainer 

from ATI Physical Therapy.  She recently attended 

the SPATS 2022 Conference in South Padre Island, 

TX to reconnect with her graduate school friends 

and ran into Dr. K. there too 

https://libsurg.com/
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Hen Droppings  

Alex Salinas (MS Class of 2014), is 

now in his 7th year as the head 

athletic trainer at Forest Hills North-

ern High School, Grand Rapids, MI, 

was engaged on February 3. 2022. 

Kathleen Criss (Class of 2016) 

is  now a physical therapist at 

John Hopkins Health and tied the 

knot with Tyler Golombrosky

(Class of 2016) in December 

2021 

UD ATEP graduate Kurt 

Schmeal (2020) has completed 

his master’s degree at Illinois 

State and is now employed as an 

AT @ North East (MD) HS 

Ross Thorp, Class of 2018, mar-

ried his sweetheart in Texas and 

then proceeded to tour the US 

driving 12,000 miles in a little 

over a month! 

Michael Phillips (Class of 2007) 

welcomed his precious little girl 

Autumn Paige on September 30, 

2021. 

UD ATEP Alumni in the NFL gather at 

the PFATS Meeting 2022 
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Hen Droppings  

Alex Salinas (Class of 2014), in his 

7th year as an athletic trainer at 

Forest Hills Northern High School, 

Grand Rapids, MI, became en-

gaged on Feburary 3. 2022. 

Baby Maxwell was born to   

Christina (Shields) Greenwood 

(MS Class of 2012) on                    

November 9, 2020. 

Kyle Ball and Sara DeLiberty, both 

graduates of the 2019 ATEP program, 

became engaged on July 11, 2021. 

Both Sara and Kyle are in the PT pro-

gram @ Wash U in St. Louis, MO 

Here are just a few of the deli-

cious recipes 2nd yr. MS-AT  

student Stephanie Judkins has in 

her recipe book for energy-

boosting, healthy eating.  

Greg DeDomenico, Class of 2017 graduated 

from UD PT in January 2022 and now works 

in a Leadership Development program for 

NovaCare Rehab in Smyrna. He is also en-

gaged to be married Summer 2022 
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